Kathy Cartier

From: Pempek, Jonathan C CIV USARMY CESAJ (USA) <Jonathan.C.Pempek@usace.army.mil>

Sent: Wednesday, May 21, 2025 11:19 AM

To: Bedsworth, Jessica F CIV USARMY CESAJ (USA); Kathy Cartier

Subject: RE: SAJ-2021-03211 (LP-JFB) - Mikhail Vesselov - 2564 S Ocean Blvd - Highland Beach

Kathy,

Jessica brought your project to my attention. Specific to this project please simply note these changes on a self-cert or kif required as-builts when the project is complete. Thank you for reaching out to us prior and we appreciate the continued coordination.

V/r

Jon

From: Bedsworth, Jessica F CIV USARMY CESAJ (USA) <Jessica.F.Bedsworth@usace.army.mil>

Sent: Wednesday, May 21, 2025 11:15 AM

To: Pempek, Jonathan C CIV USARMY CESAJ (USA) <Jonathan.C.Pempek@usace.army.mil> **Subject:** FW: SAJ-2021-03211 (LP-JFB) - Mikhail Vesselov - 2564 S Ocean Blvd - Highland Beach

Jon,

The applicant is proposing to make some small changes to the dock that we recently authorized. They will reduce the size of the dock from 8 feet wide to 5 feet wide and raise it from 6.21 NAVD to 7 NAVD. Can they just show these changes on the as-builts?

Thank you.

Jessica Bedsworth
Project Manager
U.S. Army Corps of Engineers
4400 PGA Boulevard, Suite 500
Palm Beach Gardens, Florida 33410
Phone Number: 561-545-3713

Email: Jessica.F.Bedsworth@usace.army.mil



From: Kathy Cartier < <u>kathyc@unlimitedps.net</u>>

Sent: Tuesday, May 20, 2025 2:42 PM

To: Bedsworth, Jessica F CIV USARMY CESAJ (USA) < lessica.F.Bedsworth@usace.army.mil>

Subject: [Non-DoD Source] SAJ-2021-03211 (LP-JFB) - Mikhail Vesselov - 2564 S Ocean Blvd - Highland Beach

Good afternoon Jessica,

You recently assisted in our processing of the referenced and attached permit. Minor changes were made to the plans during the building permit review process and the city has asked for confirmation from the ACOE that the project remains covered. Please see attached plans

which show the proposed dock width reduced to 5 feet and the elevation raised to 7 feet NAVD. Please confirm by reply email that the permit remains valid.

Thank you,



Kathy Cartier

Unlimited Permit Services, Inc 902 NE 1 Street, Suite #2 Pompano Beach, Florida 33060 Office (954) 532-0129 ext. 3 kathyc@unlimitedps.net